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Dear colleagues 

 
I last communicated to you on our instructional and exams plans on 18 March 
2022. We have been actively monitoring the COVID situation and since my last 
message, the week-on-week infection ratio in Singapore has been consistently 
below 1. From 26 April 2022, Singapore is stepping down the national 
DORSCON from orange to yellow. 

 
Therefore, effective 1 May 2022, we will conduct all classes on campus 
by default for all UG and PG programmes, except for classes which are 
designed to be conducted in a blended learning approach. Instructors will be 
given the discretion to provide remote learning opportunities for students who 
are on medical leave, but such remote learning should not otherwise be 
used as an alternative to on-campus classes. 
  

Similarly, from 1 May 2022, all exams will be held on campus by default. 
We will no longer provide concurrent remote online exams. Students 
who are unable to attend the on-campus exams for medical or compassionate 
reasons will need to take an I-grade or sit for a make-up exam. Students may 
refer to the exams policy or approach their School/Programme Office for 
assistance where necessary. For the avoidance of doubt, the policy will apply to 
only exams from 1 May 2022 onwards and will not affect the ongoing UG 
AY2021/22 Term 2 exams. 
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I appreciate your continued support. Thank you and I wish you the best for the 
summer ahead! 

Best regards, 

Professor Venky Shankararaman 
Vice Provost (Education) 
Professor of Information Systems (Education) 
Singapore Management University 
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